Ministry of the Solicitor General Ministère du Solliciteur général

Public Safety Division Division de la sécurité publique



25 rue Grosvenor 25 Grosvenor St. 12th Floor 12e étage

Toronto ON M7A 2H3 Toronto ON M7A 2H3

Telephone: (416) 314-3377 Téléphone: (416) 314-3377 Facsimile: (416) 314-4037 Télécopieur: (416) 314-4037

MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and

> Commissioner Thomas Carrique Chairs, Police Service Boards

FROM: Ken Weatherill

> **Assistant Deputy Minister Public Safety Division**

SUBJECT: **Next Generation 9-1-1 (NG9-1-1) Transition Funding**

Supports - 2024-25 Call For Applications

DATE OF ISSUE: June 25, 2024 **CLASSIFICATION:** For Action **RETENTION:** August 23, 2024

24-0043 INDEX NO.: PRIORITY: Normal

At the request of the Emergency Services Telecommunications Division, I am sharing a communication regarding the opening of the 2024-25 call for applications for Next Generation 9-1-1 (NG9-1-1) Transition Funding Supports. Applications for this transfer payment program can be submitted between June 25, 2024 and August 23, 2024, for funding to support municipalities, police service boards, and private entities currently operating a Public Safety Answering Point (PSAP) accepting and processing incoming 9-1-1 calls, and that participated in the 2023-24 NG9-1-1 transfer payment program.

For further information, including details around eligibility and upcoming information sessions, please review the attached memo from Joy Stevenson, Assistant Deputy Minister, Emergency Services Telecommunications Division, Ministry of the Solicitor General. If you have any questions regarding the attached memo, please contact estd.ng9-1-1@ontario.ca by email.

Sincerely,

Ken Weatherill

Assistant Deputy Minister

Public Safety Division

Attachments

c: Mario Di Tommaso, O.O.M. Deputy Solicitor General, Community Safety

Creed Atkinson Chief of Staff, Ministry of the Solicitor General